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HEAD OF SECONDARY’S MESSAGE 

Up coming Events  

19 Jan                   Academic Awards Assembly 

22Jan  DPI University Information 

  Evening 

23Jan  Yr.7,8,9,10&DP1Half year   

  reports go home 

26 Jan  Public Holiday( No school) 

28Jan  Yr.11 & DP1 Mock             

  examinations begin 

11 Feb  Mock Examination Reports 

  go home 

16-20Feb  Half Term break , SKI Trip 

20 Feb  Secondary Talent Show 

24 Feb  Non Uniform Day 

25Feb  Year 7 science Fair 

7th Mar  ISSAK Finals DAY 

16 Mar   Club C Starts 

18-19 Mar Francophone Days 

21Mar  Prom 

24 Mar  House Choir Competitions 

27 Mar  International Day 

27 Mar   Term 2 ends at noon 

Dear Secondary Parents and Students, 

Happy New Year!  

 

We may have only been back at school for 
a few days but we are already working flat 
out and things are as busy as ever. On 
Wednesday morning I waved goodbye to 
our MUN group who were off to Qatar for 
their conference – more about their adven-
ture will be in next week’s newsletter. 
 

Welcome to a new member of the Secon-

dary staff; Mr. D Odhiambo - Mathematics 

Mr. Odhiambo has 

taught in Kenya 

and in Interna-

tional schools in 

Rwanda and Bot-

swana.  

 

 

We have been looking at the format of our 
secondary newsletter and have decided to 
try out some changes. We want the news-
letter to better reflect what is going on in the 
secondary school and to have far more 
student and subject input. As from next 
week we will be having the following articles 
every week 

• Calendar  of upcoming events 

• Head of Secondary article   

• Director article  

• PTA news 

• Sports/Clubs  

• University offers update 
 
Once every four weeks one area from each 
of these groups. 

So next week’s newsletter will include Key 
Stage 3 news, an article from Music and 
English, news from one of our houses and 
CAS and community and service news. 
I hope that by including items from a range 
of areas you will get to know the elements 
that make up the secondary school better 
and it will encourage us to use student input 
more. Once these newsletters start to be 
circulated your feedback would greatly ap-
preciated. 
 
KISU students give back to the community: 
The photograph below is taken from De-
cember edition of The Rotarian, a worldwide 
Rotary Club magazine. These are some of 
the KISU students who ran in the Uganda 
Rotary Cancer Run to raise funds for the 
completion of a cancer ward at St. Raphael 
of St. Francis Hospital in Nsambya. 

Terry Garbett 

Music 
Art 
Drama 
Food tech 

English 
Maths 
Humanities 
Science 

News from our 
House teams 

KS3 news 
KS4  news 
IBDP news 
Careers news 

C&S and CAS - 
ToK 
ICT –  ‘Gadget man’ 
Student Council  news 
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Welcome to 2015 and a very Happy New Year. 

I hope that you managed to have a good break and spend time with friends and family. I know many people travelled abroad 
over the break and on my flight back here, there were 6 teachers and at least 3 KISU families returning from cold grey England. 
 

My holiday seemed to consist of gathering as many bugs and germs as possible and spending the entire time spluttering and 
coughing….great. It’s good to be back to the warmth and dare I say it ‘fresh air’ of Uganda (just so long as I keep away from the 
taxis, trucks and bodas). 
 

A few people have asked what my New Year’s resolution is. In all honesty I don’t have one and I never have. I’ve never quite 
understood why people wait until a particular date to decide to do something. 

Looking up the word resolution brings up many meanings: ‘The degree of sharpness of an image’, ‘firm determination or deci-
sion’, ‘a formal expression following a vote’ and ‘termination of an abnormal condition’ are amongst some I have found. 
 

Of course a New Year’s resolution has little to do with how many pixels your TV will have in the New Year and far more to do 
with making a firm decision to change something in your life. The idea is a great one; it is so easy to drift along through life and 
then before we know it, we are getting on in years and we can’t do what we always planned to do, simply because our bodies 
can’t take it anymore. 
 

It’s a sad thing, but as we get older our bodies start to become less reliable and resilient. Children are so desperate to get older 
as fast as possible and people my age are doing all they can to reverse the process. I was amazed at the airport by the thou-
sands of bottles of ‘slop’ that are on sale, each claiming to reverse the aging process. Hypoallergenic this, rich in AHA fruit ac-
ids that and antioxidant the other. Each one comes in a fancy box, containing a fancy bottle, containing some sickly smelling 
slimy product that you are supposed to smear all over your skin ‘for noticeable results’. The Romans used to smear animal fat 
on their skin…it didn’t smell so nice I guess, but a similar idea. 

I’m sorry to say that there is no magic formula to staying young. It’s natural that we get older and as we do so, just as an old 
car, we tend to break down more often and need more looking after. No amount of creams and lotions will save us from that 
fate. 
 

So, if we are getting older every minute, then it’s important that we make the most of every day, so that we never have regrets. I 
have to admit at feeling quite upset that my days of skiing are over. I know my knee will not stand the punishment. However, at 
least I have been skiing a few times in the past and I lived very close to a ski slope for a couple of years, so I’ve no complaints. 
Had I never been skiing before, I would be really annoyed that I couldn’t do it now, without risking pretty serious injury. Luckily I 
decided I wanted to do it and I made sure my job location allowed it. I guess I made a resolution. 
 

So if there is something that you’ve wanted to do for years and you keep putting it off, think on. Maybe the day will come when 
you will for whatever reason, be unable to achieve it. So why not make yourself a promise and resolve to achieve whatever it is 
by a given time? New Year is as good as any other time as far as I’m concerned. 

Have a great 2015 
 

Overdue Fees 
Nobody likes paying school fees, but as they are the only source of income for the school, it’s a necessary evil if you wish your 
child to be at KISU. We can’t pay teachers or buy supplies without fees being paid promptly. Please can you help us out by 
ensuring that any overdue fees for this term (which were due before term started) are paid immediately? If there is an issue 
regarding fee payment, please do not simply avoid it, but come and talk to us. 
 

The need for an official receipt 
Please remember that if you pay anything to KISU by bank transfer, you must send the bursar’s office a copy of the bank trans-
fer statement which shows all the details. This will allow them to trace the payment and issue an official school receipt. Every 
term we have parents paying fees and the money often arrives in the bank but we have no idea who it is from, as the details 
shown are simply code numbers from an intermediary bank. 
 

Many thanks 
 

Neil Wrightson 
School Director 
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ABRSM Examinations dates 
 
KISU is a centre for Associated Board of the Royal Schools of Music (ABRSM) 
Examinations that are taken annually. The ABRSM  examiners come here from 
England for about a week to assess our students on various instruments of their 
choice including voice, piano, recorder, guitar, flute, and clarinet. Those of you 
that registered for the theory examinations, please take note that the theory ex-
ams will take place on Wednesday 4th March 2014 at 2:00pm. 
 
The practical examinations will take place at the end of May and beginning of 
June. The registration deadline for the practical examinations is 27 February 
2015. The exact examination date will be communicated in due course. The 
fees for the different grades are as follows: 
 

 
 
 

 
ABRSM Diploma  
This year we are happy to introduce the ABRSM Diploma here at KISU. We cur-
rently have one student being prepared for it. The fees for the ABRSM Diploma 
UGX 450,000 
 
If you need more information regarding the ABRSM examinations please contact 
me on 0774 655864 

 

Dr. Benon Kigozi 

Head of Music 

 

 

Grade Fees (GBP) Fees (UGX) 

Prep Test 25 112,500 

Grade 1 27 121,500 

Grade 2 30 135,000 

Grade 3 34 153,000 

Grade 4 36 162,000 

Grade 5 39 175,500 

Grade 6 41 184,500 

Grade 7 47 211,500 

Grade 8 54 243,000 

Performance Assessment 39 175,500 

MUSIC DYNAMICS 
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PTA   NEWS 

BWINDI 105 

SEMLIKI 100 

OTUKEI 138 

KIBALE 140 

Kampala International 
School Uganda 
P O Box 34249 
Off Old Kira road Bukoto, 

We’re on the Web! 
 

www.kisu.com 

Useful Websites 
 

If you would like more details 
about the curriculum your child is 
following or exams your child will 
be sitting you can check the web-
sites below: 
 

Cambridge International       
Exams 

http://cie.org.uk 
 

National Curriculum 

http://curriculum.qca.org.uk 
 

HOUSE POINTS  

KISU Contacts: 
 

Front Office          0752 711 886                 

Sec . Office  0752 711 789 
 

Primary Office  0752 711 908 
 

Admissions          0752 711 882 
 

Office Manager     0752 711 909 
 

Marketing Dept     0752 711 891 
 

Bursar’s Office      0752 711 893 
 

Career guide         0752 711 679 

Dear All 
 

Welcome back and Happy New Year to all – may 2015 be a successful, positive and a memora-

ble year! 

I hope you all had a wonderful holiday and have come back rejuvenated and ready for term 2. 
 

The PTA hosted a Welcome Back Coffee Morning above the Reception Area on Thursday 8th – 

thanks to those people who attended, unfortunately we didn’t get the opportunity to meet any 

new faces, but hopefully we’ll get the opportunity to do so on the 22nd January.  We will be host-

ing another Welcome Coffee morning on Thursday 22nd January at 07:45;  so we kindly invite 

you to come along and enjoy a cup of coffee, something small to eat and get to meet other par-

ents, members of staff – old and new! 
 

School photographs will be taking place next week – Tuesday 13th to Thursday 15th – a letter 

and order form should have already been emailed to you via your class CPR – if not, please 

contact you class CPR.  It is extremely important that you please complete this order form and 

return it back to school to either Jessica in the Primary Office or Jolly in the Secondary Office by 

Monday 12th January 2015, especially if you would like to have sibling photos taken.  We will not 

know if you would like sibling photos unless you inform us on your completed order form.  PAY-

MENT for photographs can be made after you have seen a sample photo, which will be emailed 

to you once they have been taken.  Should you have any further queries regarding the school 

photographs – please contact me. 
 

Our next fund-raising function will be our PTA Dinner Dance on Saturday 31st January 2015 – 

tickets will be on sale soon. 
 

Please be sure to read the newsletter to keep up to 

speed with what is going, otherwise you can log on to the 

school website. 
 

Enjoy your weekend. 
 

Many thanks  
 

Kind regards 

Rose Bowmaker 

PTA Chair 

 WELCOME COFFEE MORN-

ING 

FOR NEW PARENTS 

  
The PTA will be hosting a cof-
fee morning on 8th & 22nd  

January from 7:45 in the area 
above the main reception. 

  

All new parents are welcome 
and we would love to meet 

you. 

 


